NOTTINGHAM TRENT UNIVERSITY
SCHOOL OF ARTS, COMMUNICATION & CULTURE

SCHOOL ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND QUALITY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 24 JANUARY 2006
Present:
M Howarth (Chair), A Brown, P George, L Hapgood, J McNeil, E Stewart, 
B Taylor, J Griffiths and J Britton (Secretary) 
In attendance:
J Henson
06.1.1 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

C Farrands, V Lawrence and L Pettiford.
06.1.2
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 6 December 2005 were received and approved. 
06.1.3
MATTERS ARISING

03.7.10  Update on Validation Schedule

JG tabled an updated schedule noting little change.  
Members noted that a marketing research project will consider the communication studies area and referral of papers for the proposals relating the BA (H) Environment and Social Justice and BA (H) Development, Environment and Security will not come to SASQC until its completion.  Members noted discussion of joint honours provision with the School of Education.
05.9.6 Programme Database

Members commented on this useful project and noted that information on almost all ACC undergraduate programmes had been input although none were complete due to system constraints.
06.1.4 Review of membership
The Chair reported that membership followed recommended criteria, with one vacancy representing CBJ.
06.1.5
ANNUAL STANDARDS AND QUALITY REPORT AND 

SCHOOL ACTION PLAN FOR 2005/06

The Chair and members congratulated AB and PG on an extremely complete report, and AB thanked those who had contributed.  


Members discussed a suggestion from Academic Forum that attendance monitoring should be included in the report, noting current patchy recording, difficulty with recording attendance on large modules, the implication of year long provision and issues relating to fulfilment of learning outcomes.  AB reported that consideration had already been given to practice relating to Special Situations and that investigation into the conflict between central and local statistics was continuing.  Recording of statistics relating to minor academic misconduct and PG enquiries is to be considered. 
06.1.6
NOTIFICATION OF AMENDMENTS MADE UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY


AB reported new modules in Linguistics, History and English resulting from new appointments, completion of respecification and fulfilling commitments to joint honours students, together with half year provision to facilitate research leave.  Some minor amendments to modules were reported.
06.1.7

EVENTS WEEK

JM reported a very favourable response from the Student Forum and survey, with students requesting a clear link between events and classes.  
06.1.8 ENHANCEMENT OF LEARNING AND TEACHING
Members received the minutes of the meeting held on 20 11 05 and noted that each member of the group has taken on an area in which to develop expertise.

06.1.9 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Members noted that work on joint honours entry profiles is almost complete and that the review of those for single honours programmes had been completed.


The next meeting will be held at 10.00 a.m. on 14 2 06 in GE101.
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